
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, September 10, 2018, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, September 10, 2018.
           

PRESENT:
Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, 


  
Jim Hillberry, J.R. Gonzales, and Donny Anderson
                  ABSENT:      None           



                  ALSO PRESENT:  James Seckman, Frank Page, Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter 



 Woodis, and Susanne Swearingen
Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.
Minutes

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the August 13, 2018 board meeting. Craig Sorenson requested that the sentence under the Manager’s report regarding interest be corrected to read, “will be calculated according to the original agreement”, and made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members: Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Anderson. NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the September 10, 2018 bills list totaling $55,820.63. There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE: Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Anderson. NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Auditor’s Report
· James Seckman introduced himself to the board and presented the audited financial statements for FY18. 

· The audit report includes the federally-required single audit on the pipeline relocation II project. 

· There was brief discussion regarding the audit.

(James Seckman left the meeting at 10:20 a.m.)

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Manager reported that the project work was suspended on July 12th to allow the road to dry from irrigation/ground water invasion. Frank Page has put together the Resume Work Order, to begin September 17th. 
· Frank Page reported that Nick Wilson has requested that work resume on September 24th – two weeks from today. They have 19 days to finish the project once work resumes.
· Don Richards asked why an additional extension had been requested. Frank stated that Wilson Brothers’ subcontractor was not fully available until September 24th, but there is no detailed work schedule available as yet.

Engineering Agreement Amendment #4
· The Manager noted that Engineering Agreement Amendment #4 (EAA#4) had been originally presented at the June board meeting and tabled until Frank Page could attend a meeting to present the amendment and answer questions.

· Frank spoke at length about the amount of additional work left to be done with both Morrison Maierle and Rust Not Corrosion Control Services. Despite all the challenges and delays in this project, overall, the project itself is still under budget.

· There was extensive discussion about EAA#4 and all aspects of the project.

· The Manager requested approval of EAA#4 and authorization for the Chairman to sign the EAA#4.

Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve Engineering Agreement Amendment #4, to increase engineering costs to be billed by $70,000, and to authorize the Chairman to sign it. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE: Board Members: Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Anderson.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator (CPO) gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report and there was brief discussion about the report. 
· Chemical costs are down significantly as raw water quality has improved post-spring/summer run-off.
· E.coli testing is nearly complete – the last test is next week. To date, 104 colonies have been counted, well under the 260 allowed for the year.
· Bryan Lee asked if pipeline water loss is consistent over the year. The CPO confirmed that it is, though it has crept up slightly in the last two months.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator reported on the progress of air vac and isolation valve exercises. We have 192 air vacs and 100 have been exercised to date. The process involves shutting off the valves, draining them, and then opening the gate/ball valve to allow water through the relief valve to evaluate performance.
· Another six weeks of exercises will happen before the exercises are done for the year. 
· There have been many problems since the new portion of the pipeline was placed in service, though we are unsure if the problems are related to that. Nine diaphragms have been replaced in the PCSs.

Manager’s Report

· The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for August is not in. July’s interest was 1.7151%. Rates continue to rise and should continue to do so.

· Water use figures are down 0.7% over last August and down 2.5% for the fiscal year, primarily due to the cooler weather in June.

Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 11:13 a.m., Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Don Richads. Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Anderson.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

